VILLAGE OF STGUNISM

monthly newsletter



JUNE, 1981 Number 149 -

June is

BURGLARY-PREVENTION MONTH



Crime is steadily increasing, and home burglaries in the U.S. are up nearly 70 percent over 1978. Always concerned about Glenview's safety, our Police Department has redoubled its efforts to keep Glenview secure, despite national trends.

THEFT-GUARD has been discussed in this Newsletter since 1972, and repeated as recently as last month. Security literally begins at home. Doors and

being used. An open or unlocked door is an open invitation and Pediatrics Services will cover childhood diseases and to burglary, robbery, home invasion - even physical injury injuries, Social Worker Karen London of the Police De-The Police Department offers FREE SEMINARS FOR HOME-OWNER GROUPS and FREE SECURITY INSPECTIONS of your home or business, at your convenience. (We are happy to report that during the past month there have been an unusually large number of requests for these services, and police have ordered more engraving tools for the THEFT-GUARD program.)

LIGHT TIMERS are also being loaned, free of charge, by the Police Department, thanks to the Glenview Jaycees, who have just provided 50 timers for your protection. Just ask at the Police Department's information desk (1215 Waukegan Road) before you leave your house unoccupied for any length of time. The timing device turns lights on and off, making the house look occupied while you are away.

FREE KEY IDENTIFICATION tags, also donated by the Jaycees, have been available at the Police Department since 1979, and often discussed in this Newsletter. Only the Police Department will know the number of the tag issued to you, and should your keys be lost, they can be returned to the Police Department, which will let you know. (No other identification tag should appear on your key chain, for your own protection.)

On Friday and Saturday, June 19 and 20, there will be a Police Department HOME SECURITY DISPLAY between 9 a.m. and 5:30 p.m. at the Plaza del Prado Jewel Food Store. Police officers will be on hand to show you what kind of locks are best, and discuss with you other ways of preventing crime at your house.

On Saturday, June 27, the Police Department will have a BOOTH AT THE COUNTRY FESTIVAL on Glenview Road from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m., showing HOME SAFEGUARD MEASURES and answering questions as to how to protect yourself and your possessions. The Police Department EXPLORERS,

Fire Department offers six-hour PARENTING AND CHILD-CARE COURSE

On Saturday, July 18, from 9 a.m. to 3:30 p.m., Glenview adults are invited to attend a free course covering common childhood diseases and injuries, stages in child growth, the child-abuse syndrome, cardiopulmonary resuscitation (for victims of drowning and heart attack), the Heimlich maneuver (for victims of choking), and home fire

windows should be kept locked except when they are actually Dr. Steven Lelyveld of Glenbrook Hospital Emergency Room partment will talk about child growth and child abuse, and qualified Fire Department personnel will teach CPR (cardiopulmonary resuscitation), Heimlich Maneuver, and fire safety. Those who complete the CPR portion of the course will receive Rescuer certificates.

> For registration and further information call 724-2141. Call immediately if you are interested - class size is necessarily limited.

Annual Street Sale and

COUNTRY FESTIVAL - SATURDAY, JUNE 27

Saturday, June 27, from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m., the annual Village Street Sale and Country Festival takes place on Glenview Road between Waukegan Road and the Milwaukee tracks. More than 100 merchants and service clubs cooperate every year to produce something for everybody -



bargains, entertainment, good food and drink. Parking is free at Glenview State Bank's Waukegan Road lot. At 8 p.m. the street dance begins in front of the Fire Station, to music by Carl Sands, under sponsorship of the Navy League and Wilmette Federal Savings.

uniformed volunteers 16 to 19 who work with the police on special projects, will conduct a door-to-door campaign, distributing CRIME-PREVENTION LITERATURE.

The Police Department is trying its utmost to protect Glenview from burglars - your utmost cooperation is now required.

Busy season at the GLENVIEW SENIOR CENTER

FREE HEARING TESTS for people 60 and older will be given at Rugen Center on Wednesday, June 17, and Friday, June 19, beginning at 10 a.m., BY APPOINTMENT ONLY. Call the Health Department, 724-1700. Tests are made possible by the Chicago Hearing Society, the Glenview Health Department and the Senior Citizen Club.

SHAPE II (Senior Health Action Program), a service of the Glenview-Skokie Valley-Evanston Visiting Nurse Association, offers a new six-week series of Thursday self-care discussions and exercise from June 18 through July 23, at Rugen Center (901 Shermer), 2 to 3:30 p.m. All seniors are welcome to come and discuss aging, memory, mobility and balance, relaxation, attitudes and outlook, diet, drugs and doctoring. Christine Frisoni, R.N., and Bernice Barta, SHAPE coordinator, conduct the sessions. To register, call the Health Department, 724-1700. A fee of \$2 is payable at the first session.

THE THIRD EDITION OF THE SENIOR BENEFIT BOOK will be available at the Senior Booth during the Country Festival on June 27. A valuable collection of information for seniors and organizations dealing with the elderly, the book describes bargains and services available to those age 65 and older. Ask for your free copy.

DRIVER TRAINING for people whose driver's licenses will expire soon (a service of the Secretary of State) will be given on two Wednesdays in July (July 8 and 15) from 1 to 3 p.m. Register in advance by calling the Senior Center at 724-4793. (Both sessions of the training must be attended to cover the full course. The training will be repeated in September.)

THE SENIOR CENTER TELEPHONE (724-4793) is answered Monday through Friday, 9 a.m. to 4 p.m., by Amy Middleton and Diane Breckenridge, who give information and operate a referral service. Their services are made possible because of a grant from the Suburban Cook County Area Agency on Aging. Call when you need information for or about seniors.

RTA AND DIAL-A-RIDE ID CARDS are available at the Senior Center, 901 Shermer. Some proof of age is necessary to obtain these cards.

HOUSE-BOUND AND DISABLED SENIORS living alone enjoy personal visits, and the Senior Center's "Friendly Visitor" program needs more volunteers for this pleasant work. Please call if you can help by making a few personal visits.

OLD MATTRESS PADS, BATH TOWELS, cotton sheets, and other clean and absorbent materials are needed by the "Sew for Others" program to make bed pads to be distributed by the local unit of the American Cancer Society. Please drop off contributions of materials at Rugen Center.

THE SENIOR CENTER would appreciate the donation of a paper cutter. Please phone if you have one, or bring it to us as soon as possible.

Aspiring exhibitors may apply for space at the GLENVIEW ART LEAGUE'S ANNUAL OUTDOOR FAIR

The annual Glenview Art League Outdoor Fair will be held on Saturday and Sunday, August 1 and 2, from 11 a.m. until 5 p.m., at Lyons School grounds, Lake Avenue and Waukegan Road.

If you are interested in exhibiting your work, please send five slides of work (one category only — please specify medium) marked with your name and both top and front indicated on each slide, to the Glenview Art League, Box 463, Glenview IL 60025, before July 1.

Artists accepted will receive invitations and full information as to fees and spaces. All work will be judged during the Fair, and prizes awarded in all categories.

The First Trust & Savings Bank of Glenview is co-sponsor of this event.

For the children

AT THE LIBRARY THIS SUMMER

JUNE 15 — "BEAT THE CLOCK" BIRTHDAY GAME (the summer reading program) begins for all children who can read. No registration required — the first book report enters the child in the game, which continues through August 15.

JUNE 26 - "ICHABOD AND MR. TOAD," an animated film (68 minutes), will be shown at 7 p.m. (No tickets required.)

JUNE 27 - "ICHABOD AND MR. TOAD" shown again at 2 p.m.

JULY 6 - "SPECIAL EDITION" workshop begins, 1:30 to 2:30 p.m. Mondays through July, for ages 8 and older. Registration is required in the Children's Department.

JULY 7 and 8 (Choose one) — PRESCHOOL STORYTIME for ages 3 and 4, 10 to 10:30 a.m., continuing through the month. No registration required.

JULY 8 - EARLY EVENING STORYTIME for ages 5 through 7, 7 to 7:30 p.m., through the month. No registration.

JULY 9 — YOUR FAMILY TREE CLUB (basic genealogy workshop) for grades 5 through 8, 4 to 5 p.m., through the month. Advance registration is required.

JULY 10 - "SNOOPY COME HOME," an animated film (70 minutes), 7 p.m. No registration required.

JULY 11 - "SNOOPY COME HOME" repeated at 2 p.m.

Summer fun offered by

GLENVIEW YOUTH SERVICES

A TRIP TO GREAT AMERICA AMUSEMENT PARK for junior-high ages will take place Tuesday, June 16. Tickets and transportation cost \$13, and the group is limited to 30. Call 724-2620 if you want to sign up for the trip. Bus leaves 2320 Glenview Road at 9:30 a.m., and returns by 6 p.m.

"BOUNDARY WATERS," a wilderness canoe trip, will be taken July 12 through 21, by graduating eighth graders through high-school age youth. \$205 includes equipment, food and transportation. No prior experience in canoeing or wilderness exploration necessary. Call 724-2620.

THE GLENVIEW TRUSTEES • • •

- Accepted a bid of \$10,000 for the 6,000-square-foot well site at the northeast corner of Larch and Maple (in the unincorporated area), no longer needed.
- Accepted a bid of either \$14,575 for repaying design, or \$12,160 for resurfacing design (whichever is needed after core tests have been made), plus storm drainage, curb and gutter, from Hampton, Lenzini & Renwick, DeKalb, for the two-lane improvement of Shermer Road north of Lake.
- Agreed to pay the Federal share (\$30,956) of the curb repair and walk project on Washington Street, as Federal money was contingent upon a no-parking requirement for one side of the street, which could not be waived.
- Accepted the following bids: Arrow Road Construction of Mt. Prospect for paving Park Drive (\$256,691); Sealco, Inc., of Elmhurst for mechanical seals for east system water pumps (\$9,143.79); Glenbrook Landscaping of Northbrook for lawn restoration necessary because of winter water-main breaks (\$4,200).
- Agreed to pay 75% of the cost (estimated at \$24,024) of a 5-foot-wide replacement walk on Park Drive, as part of the paving project. (Immanuel Church of the New Jerusalem will pay the other 25%, plus the entire cost -\$50,000 - of the storm sewer to be installed, part of the call 724-6210 and leave your name and phone number. Park Drive paving bid mentioned in the above item).
- Accepted a 50-foot street dedication adjacent to 3623 West Lake Avenue.
- Granted conditional use for carry-out food to a business at 1476 Waukegan Road.
- Corrected an error in the zoning map, rezoning 1716 MacLean Court and 1715 Maplewood from commercial to residential (B-2 to R-5).

During the week of June 29 -

SOME VARIATIONS IN THE GARBAGE-PICKUP SCHEDULE

BEST, BROOKS and WEIDNER Saturday garbage customers will have only ONE PICKUP that week, because of the holiday. There will be no service on the Fourth of July (Saturday).

NORTHFIELD DISPOSAL Saturday customers will have service on Friday, July 3, instead of on Saturday, July 4. Please make a note to put out your garbage a day early if you are a Northfield Saturday customer.

CYCLISTS PLEASE NOTE:

It is OK to ride your bikes on the public sidewalks in Glenview, as long as you respect the rights of pedestrians, giving them the rightof-way and courteous and adequate warning of your approach. IT IS NOT OK to ride on sidewalks in shapping centers, which are private property for the use of PEDESTRIANS For news in capsule form -

PLEASE READ THESE IMPORTANT BULLETINS

- LAST-MINUTE PURCHASES OF VILLAGE VEHICLE STICKERS may be made at the Village Hall on June 30, from 9 a.m. to 9 p.m., if you are unable to get yours sooner. Stickers must be affixed to cars BY MIDNIGHT JUNE 30. Get yours by June 30 and save money ... the price goes up after that.
- GLENVIEW'S POPULATION is 30,842, according to the 1980 census. That's 291 more than were counted in the special census conducted in 1975.
- ★ ELDERLY, HANDICAPPED, AND LOW-INCOME people needing special transportation may call NORTRAN's new Transportation Support Center, 255-3523, for information about services available to suit their needs.
- ★ NORTRAN ROUTE 227, from the depot to the industrial area out west, is being discontinued as of June 14, due to the transportation crisis. (The route never developed ridership except among high-school students, who can use Route 210 to get to Glenbrook South High School.)
- GLENBROOK MEALS AT HOME needs volunteers to deliver ready-prepared food to house-bound people in the Glenview, Northbrook and Northfield areas. If you will drive a couple of hours a week for this important work, please
- "INTERNATIONAL NIGHTS" at the Library (slide and film travelogues) resume in September and run through May. If you have a travel adventure to share with the community. please call Karlotta Mathews at 724-5200.
- ★ LOCAL LAW prohibits weeds being allowed to grow higher than eight inches and debris being allowed to collect on vacant property. Unhealthy or unsightly conditions cannot be tolerated. If you own vacant property in Glenview, please make sure it is mowed regularly and kept free of debris.

In response to reader interest -

THE BACKGROUND OF THE GASLIGHT CONTROVERSY

Federal legislation is pending regarding the use of outdoor gas lighting after 1981. The Northern Illinois Gas Company is still providing the fuel and whatever repair service is needed for existing outdoor gaslight units.

The background is this: In 1978, Congress passed a law prohibiting new gaslight installations and requiring termination of gas service to most residential outdoor gaslights (with some exceptions for historical reasons) by January 1, 1982.

There is now a bill before Congress that would allow continued use of gaslights installed before the 1978 law was passed. The bill's sponsor, Robert Young (D-MO) says the predicted natural-gas shortage has not materialized, the energy saved would amount to only one-fifth of one percent of total gas usage, and the bureaucratic and litigative costs of discontinuance and enforcement would be prohibitive.

If you have outdoor gaslights, relax - nothing has yet been decided. We will let you know how the gaslight controversy comes out.

Postal Customer



Termit # 177

JI wəivnəfə QIA9 U.S. POSTAGE **BULK RATE** CAR-RT-SORT (Printed by the Glenview Fire Department)

Glenview, Illinois 60025



Glenview's annual Fourth of July celebration -"A SALUTE TO FREEDOM'S HEROES" IS THEME



The Independence Day Commission has planned a fun-filled tax dollars.

In fact, you can make a taxdeductible donation to help with the expenses of the celebration. Please send a check to:

The Independence Day Commission 1930 Prairie Street Glenview IL 60025

Here is the schedule of events Glenview residents will enjoy on July 4:

→ PANCAKE BREAKFAST from 9 to 11 a.m., on the Rugen Hardware Store parking lot

¥ PARADE from 11 a.m. to noon, forming in the OLPH parking lot, traveling west on Glenview Road to Harlem Avenue, going south on Harlem to Central Street, turning west on Central and ending up in Elm Park.

- ¥ "TASTE OF GLENVIEW" FOOD FESTIVAL from 11:30 a.m. to 3 p.m. at Elm Park, featuring the fare of Glenview's popular restaurants.
- **▼** TWILIGHT SHOW from 6:30 to 10 p.m., including a hot-air balloon ascension, skydiving, the North Shore Concert Band, and fireworks at the Glenview Park Golf Club.

play "Liliom," will be presented at Glenbrook South High School by the Theater Guild on Friday, July 3; Sunday, July 5; Friday, July 10; Saturday, July 11; and Sunday, July 12. All performances are at 8 p.m.

Fourth of July - all without Tickets are \$3.50 (\$3 in groups of 25) if purchased in advance at Rugen Center, Gleview Park Golf Club, the Tennis Club, or the Ice Center. At the door, tickets will cost \$4.

For more summer fun -

SWIM IN ONE OF GLENVIEW'S TWO FINE POOLS

FLICK POOL HOURS are 1 to 5 and 7 to 9 p.m. daily, until August 16.

ROOSEVELT POOL HOURS are 1 to 5 and 6 to 8 p.m., until August 30.

Admission is by token (available at the Park District Office, 1930 Prairie) or daily fee (\$2 for adults, \$1.50 for ages 4 through 17, age 3 and younger free with adult supervision).

FLICK POOL IS AVAILABLE FOR PRIVATE RENTAL. Call 724-5670 if you would like to schedule a swimming party.

BASIC WATER SAFETY AND RESCUE are taught to boys and girls aged 11 through 14 at Flick Pool in the mornings. There are four different series being offered - see Page 2 of your Park District Summer Booklet. Cost is \$14 for ten 60-minute lessons.

ADVANCED LIFESAVING for ages 15 and older is offered at Roosevelt Pool June 16 through July 25, \$25 for 18 90minute lessons. The course is modified American Red Cross Senior Lifesaving and leads to certification.